Michael Disimone

Both my experiences at the nursing home and with ALOFT for my term project have been so interesting and as well a lot of fun.  I think I learned just as much from the students in the class as they learned from me.  The students became even more interested in the digital world and two of them even are considering having their own websites, one for his art work and the other to start his own business while in a nursing home.  I recommended a web designer friend of mine and someone from ALOFT is working with him already.  I think that if people are showing interest in making the digital world a useful and functioning part of their lives then they are more apt to learn even more.  

My student at the nursing home was Richard Stevens.  Unfortunately, he could not use his right hand.  He had a lot of trouble maneuvering it with his left but with practice he got more used to it.  He also couldn’t really type because his left hand although he could still move it had been crushed so his control over his fingers was minimal.  This unfortunately left him unable to type emails or sometimes even searches in a search engine.  By the end of the course he still had trouble typing his name.  Despite all of these difficulties, he had very high spirits and was confident that he would eventually be able to do all of the above.  He was a lot of fun with a great sense of humor.  The most urgent thing  for him to find on the internet at the time was his granddaughters boyfriend on the Rutgers football team.  He got to see a video of the press conference the guy was on and he was so excited.  He would be a great candidate for a special input device that may make it easier for him to use a computer because he remembers how to do things but its hard for him to physically manipulate the mouse and keyboard.  


At the ALOFT classes, both Chrissy and I made some great friends and I think that was the most important part of the class. We didn’t just teach the students about computers, we really got to know them as well and they are awesome people.  We were planning to teach the class as a group but the skill levels were too diverse so we broke the class up into two groups and worked with them individually.  Everyone seemed to be accomplishing their learning goals in the class, although a few did go unaddressed since the last class got cancelled.  The people we met there, however, I definitely plan to stay in touch with.  The most memorable for me was the “Cheesecake Lady.” She makes 76 varieties of cheesecake and she brought some in for Chrissy and I and they were absolutely amazing.   The restaurant I work at may actually sell them!  Someone else in the class is a sculptor and is working with one of my friends to create a website for his work.  He is definitely expanding his use of technology.  

Both the projects we did as well as the class itself were great experiences for me.  I loved working with the students in our classes and everyone on the pace team was so much fun and so helpful.  I hope to stay involved at UHGC and the people from ALOFT in the future.  The work that we did throughout this class changed some lives for the better.  This was one of the most rewarding classes I have taken in college.  
